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Coolamon Central School  

Newsletter 

  B E  R E S P O N S I B L E               B E  R E S P E C T F U L        B E  R E A D Y  T O  L E A R N  

W E E K  1 0  T E R M  2  2 0 1 9  

FROM THE RELIEVING PRINCIPAL TERM TWO 

JULY 

2  WWHS Dance 

 Spectacular @ WWHS 

3  PSSA Zone Athletics 

 @  Ardlethan 

4  HSIE Business 

 Studies Day @ CSU 

5  Semester One Whole 

 School Assembly @ 

 9.30am in Hall 

 K-6 Assembly 

 featuring Stage 2 @ 

 Hall 2.10pm 

 FINAL DAY TERM 2 

TERM THREE 

JULY 

22  Staff Development 

 Day - No students 

23  STUDENTS RETURN 

26  NSW PSSA/CHS 

 Cross Country @ 

 Eastern Creek 

29  Primary Footsteps 

 Dance all week 

30  Stage 5 Information 

 Night 5pm-5.45pm 

31  U15 Boys Basketball 

 Gala Day 

 Primary Footsteps 

 Disco @ Hall 4.30pm-

 6.30pm 

AUGUST 

2  Riverina Secondary 

 Athletics 

12-16 Science Week 

A very busy term comes to an end and I would like to take 

this opportunity to thank staff for all their efforts both in 

and out of the classroom. We have held a number of sport 

and extra curricula activities this term, which have all been 

very successful. Thanks to the efforts of both teaching and 

administrative staff. 

Can I also thank all ofour students for their efforts this term. I am regularly 

receiving feedback from our community about the excellent way our students 

represent our school in public. Also, well done for an excellent term in the 

classroom. After reading all reports it is evident that students are participating in 

learning and giving their best. Reports will be issued to students on Wednesday 

and these will also be available via the SENTRAL Parent Portal. 

A big well done to the SRC and the entire school for their efforts with our Crazy 

Hair Day to raise money for Cystic Fibrosis. There was some great hair on the 

day and the cake stall was incredible. This was another example of outstanding 

student leadership and a school community willing to help a worthwhile cause. 

Friday saw Coolamon Central host the High Schools Regional Athletics Carnival 

on our school oval. A big thanks to Mr Besgrove for his great organisation on the 

day. He was ably supported by a number of staff and students from Year 9/10 

PASS and Year 11/12 SLR classes. Thanks also to Mrs Crocker and the 

Hospitality students who catered for the day and were greatly appreciated by 

visiting staff and students. This is yet another example of the tireless efforts of the 

entire CCS community - thanks everyone. 

Term 3 sees two staff changes. Mrs Lucas is finishing with us at the end of this 

week. We wish her well on her adventure for the rest of the year and look forward 

to seeing her in 2020. We welcome back Mrs Besgrove, who will be filling in most 

of Mrs Lucas classes. Also, our best wishes to Mr Ryan, who has been working in 

the TAS faculty over the last few weeks. Thank you for your contribution in and 

around so many classes and good luck with your studies and future teaching 

career. 

Online safety is a growing issue in today’s society. Please find in this newsletter 

and the coming weeks some fact sheets from an organisation ‘thinkuknow’. 

These are very informative and should help parents guide their children to be safe 

online. 

As holidays approach, can I urge you all to rest and enjoy the break, but please  

BE SAFE! 

Mr Kingsley Ireland  

Relieving Principal 
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Stage 5 Visual Arts have been working on a Post Modern 

Integrated Visual Verbal artwork focusing on Andy Goldsworthy. 

Andy Goldsworthy is a British artist known for his site-specific 

installations involving natural materials and the passage of time. 

Post Modern work requires the students to show influences of 

Goldsworthy’s artworks in their own works and interpretations 

using natural materials, as well as integrating a conceptual frame 

work of information on Goldsworthy.  

 

The Art room has been open to Secondary and Primary students 

all term at lunch time to encourage entries of artworks into the Up

-To-Date Art Exhibition that opens on the 26th July. We have had 

over 30 students at any one time in the room so it has been very 

busy and creative. Thank you to those teachers for allowing your 

students to come at lunch and it is hoped you have enjoyed 

seeing their artworks. 

Mr Philip Schulz 

Art Teacher 

Above:   Andy Goldsworthy 

Original 

Stage 5 interpretations using natural materials. 
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The Australian Mathematics Competition is running 

again this year for students to challenge themselves 

to complete a range of problems. The competition 

date is the 1st August. Entry is $6.50 and is due by 

23rd July. We will complete this competition online. 

Students from Years 3 - 12 are encouraged to enter. 

Notes may be collected from the front office. 

Mr Pollard 

Head Teacher Mathematics 

Inquisitive Minds - Mathematics Problem Solving Workshop (for Year 7/8) 

We have been given the opportunity to attend a Talented Mathematicians Workshop named Problems, 

Patterns, Pictures and Puzzles. During this workshop, students will participate in an interactive lesson on 

strategic problem solving. They will then work on a series of original hands-on problems. Finally students 

will be given the opportunity to consolidate their learning with a take-home collection of Australian 

Mathematics Competition questions. 

This workshop will take place on Tuesday 23rd July (the first day back Term 3) at Mater Dei Catholic 

College. Departing CCS at 8.30am and returning 3.30pm approximately. 

The Mathematics faculty has subsidised the cost of this excursion to $20. Payment needs to be made by 

3rd July to the front office. Spaces are extremely limited - only the first 11 students to pay will be 

attending this excursion. 

If you have any questions please see Mr Pollard.  

  

Sentral Parent Portal 

Most families have accessed the Coolamon Central Parent Portal from the email sent to parent emails this 
term. I urge parents to visit the portal. We will be rolling out more and more options and information about 
the school and students as the year progresses. 

Currently, parents can look at their child’s attendance and provide an explanation for any absence and view 
NAPLAN data if it is available for your child. 

Soon, copies of Semester 1 reports will be published. 

Phones 

Can I take the opportunity to congratulate most high school students who have been RESPONSIBLE and 
manage their phone use appropriately. 

Remember phones are not to interrupt learning and should only be used at recess and lunch. 

Footballs 

These continue to be a small problem. Remember that they should only be kicked on the grass areas and 
should be put away between classes or while lining up for class. 

From the Deputy’s Desk 
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Stage 4 Mathematics classes have received a home learning booklet for the rest of 

this Term. Students need to complete two double-sided sheets each week and 

submit in class to be checked. Could parents please remind students to regularly  

attempt their work so that submission on time is possible. 

Thank you 

Mr T Pollard 

Head Teacher Mathematics 

It’s been a very busy Semester 1. Many 

students have accessed assistance in learning 

support sessions. The range of assistance 

includes small group and individual assistance 

in Literacy and Numeracy. There is also a senior 

study support group offered once a week. Some 

students also access individual assistance in 

completing and submitting home assignments, 

as well as in class learning activities. 

A Gifted and Talented Learning program is also 

offered to targeted students, who aspire to 

extend their learning.  These students access 

programs and activities designed to challenge 

problem solving skills and strategies, and to 

“think outside the square”. 

Congratulations to those students who have accessed learning support throughout Semester 1 as 

these students are using strategies learnt in these vital sessions to complete class tasks with 

confidence and success. 

Lynne Weatherald  

Learning and Support Teacher  

I have been busy spending our book fair 

rewards on new games and activities for 

the library. I look forward to seeing 

everyone coming into the library and giving 

them a try. 

Mrs White 

Librarian 

From the 
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Lexi Lamb for demonstrating 
exceptional leadership qualities and 
outstanding application and effort 
towards all Key Learning Areas. 

 

The Primary Choir has been busy learning 15 songs for the CHORDS end of year performance in Term 4 

at the Wagga Wagga Civic Theatre. We recently had our first cluster rehearsal in Week 8 where we 

practiced with South Wagga Public School, Junee Public School, The Rock Central School and North 

Wagga Public School. 

Secondary Band will soon be learning three new songs.  

The end of Semester Wellbeing Assembly will have performances from a combined Primary Choir and 

Secondary Band and also the Secondary Bucket Drumming. 

Kindergarten to Year 4 are looking at Japanese folk music and instrumentation, focussing on various 

instrumentation and story-telling elements through music and performance. Students will learn to perform 

some melodic ideas, on either keyboard or 

glockenspiel, along with a backing track. 

Diamond have been working on Taiko-inspired bucket 

drumming and performed an original piece as their item 

at the recent Primary Assembly. 

Stage 4 have been learning about different areas of 

Western Art Music. Students have also been learning 

about composing and have been creating their own 

short musical ideas. Additionally, students have been 

learning various Classical pieces on keyboard, guitar or ukulele. 

Stage 5 have been learning about Australian Rock music. Students are learning an Australian piece of 

their choice and are working on creating their own short song. 

Stage 6 have recently finished a Classical/Baroque Music performance and have been working on using 

Classical samples in a hip-hop context. Additionally, students have worked on improvising to a backing 

track. 

Mr Leroy Szery 

Music Teacher 
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Last week, students from 

Kindergarten to Year 12 

participated in Crazy Hair Day. 

Students came to school with 

some interesting hair styles and 

wore a red piece of clothing. SRC 

students also ran a bake sale at 

recess with donated biscuits, muffins 

and slices to raise money for Cystic 

Fibrosis Community Care. We raised a 

total of $600! An excellent effort by all. 

Walanga Muru’s Rising Stars Leadership Camp is an all-
inclusive three day leadership camp to allow Aboriginal and/or 
Torres Strait Islander YEAR 10 students the opportunity to 
experience our university. Successful applications will clearly 
demonstrate students' leadership skills in the fields of 
academia, culture and/or community. 

Across the three days students will experience an extensive 
numbers of activities that focus on building their leadership 
skills, Aboriginal Culture and providing them with a taste of 

university life. There will also be a late afternoon/night excursion to Sydney CBD. All 
attending students are expected to get involved in each activity across the duration of 
the camp. 

Students will be supervised by Walanga Muru staff throughout the entire duration of 
the camp, with night staff staying within the NCIE Redfern accommodation each night. 

COST: The three day camp is run at no cost to the student or their school 

DATES: Tuesday 17th - Thursday 19th September, 2019 

The Rising Stars application form is available from https://it-mqu.formstack.com/forms/
rising_stars_camp_2019_application?
fbclid=IwAR2nPsPbhJEWawB2AtWA5Yb7JG3412WckmLwih2_sUhrs8NvPRkg6wD2u
cg 

https://it-mqu.formstack.com/forms/rising_stars_camp_2019_application?fbclid=IwAR2nPsPbhJEWawB2AtWA5Yb7JG3412WckmLwih2_sUhrs8NvPRkg6wD2ucg
https://it-mqu.formstack.com/forms/rising_stars_camp_2019_application?fbclid=IwAR2nPsPbhJEWawB2AtWA5Yb7JG3412WckmLwih2_sUhrs8NvPRkg6wD2ucg
https://it-mqu.formstack.com/forms/rising_stars_camp_2019_application?fbclid=IwAR2nPsPbhJEWawB2AtWA5Yb7JG3412WckmLwih2_sUhrs8NvPRkg6wD2ucg
https://it-mqu.formstack.com/forms/rising_stars_camp_2019_application?fbclid=IwAR2nPsPbhJEWawB2AtWA5Yb7JG3412WckmLwih2_sUhrs8NvPRkg6wD2ucg
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It has been a busy few weeks in Middle School. The Stage 3 Literacy group are nearing completion of 
their 2D stop motion videos. Groups have been busy completing storyboards, preparing materials and 
taking lots of photos for their stop motion videos. 

Stage 3 Numeracy students have been completing lots of 

measurement based activities. They have measured 

various shapes around the school, including the netball 

court, and worked out the perimeter and area of each. 

Many have shown a keen interest in building as they 

worked on their own house design. Some house designs 

even included spas, tennis courts and gyms. Students will 

be completing their house designs including calculating the 

perimeter, area and approximate cost, by the end of term. 

 

In Stage 4 English students have discussed contemporary 
issues, including which generation is more addicted to their 
mobile phones and the use of technology. They have also 
analysed the film techniques used in the film Wall-E 
including how Disney Pixar uses neoteny. 

Stage 4 Mathematic groups have just commenced a unit 
on measurement.  They have enjoyed a range of 
activities including a measurement game, hands on 
measurement activities ad discovering how the metre was 
originally computed. 
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From Mrs Vogt 

Year 10 students have been out on work experience this week, gaining employment related skills. 
Students have found work life interesting, enjoyable and tiring. It has also helped inform decisions 
about their future.  
 
Thank you to the businesses in Coolamon and Wagga who have hosted students, important 
experiences like this would not be possible without your support. 

On Wednesday June 19th Years 9-12 visited the Wagga Wagga Careers Expo. It was a day where 
students were able to see a variety of career options and speak to employers, universities, GAP 
year providers and employment agencies. It was a wonderful experience where students gained an 
understanding of future possibilities.  
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GTES 

DENTAL ASSISTANT TRAINEE- Wagga 

ATEL 

1st Year Apprentice Heavy Vehicle Mechanic – Bomen, Wagga 

1st Year Apprentice Welder- Wagga 

Late 1st Year Apprentice Electrician - Bomen Solar Farm 

1st or 2nd Year Apprentice Chef- Local Club in Wagga 

1
st
 Year Apprentice Light Vehicle Mechanic - Wagga 

Business traineeship- Wagga 

https://career10.successfactors.com/career?career%5fns=job%5flisting&company=ATEL&navBarLevel=JOB%5fSEARCH&rcm%5fsite%5flocale=en%5fGB&career_job_req_id=27357&selected_lang=en_GB&jobAlertController_jobAlertId=&jobAlertController_jobAlertName=&_s.crb=eRYjrYbCN
https://career10.successfactors.com/career?career%5fns=job%5flisting&company=ATEL&navBarLevel=JOB%5fSEARCH&rcm%5fsite%5flocale=en%5fGB&career_job_req_id=26925&selected_lang=en_GB&jobAlertController_jobAlertId=&jobAlertController_jobAlertName=&_s.crb=eRYjrYbCN
https://career10.successfactors.com/career?career%5fns=job%5flisting&company=ATEL&navBarLevel=JOB%5fSEARCH&rcm%5fsite%5flocale=en%5fGB&career_job_req_id=27408&selected_lang=en_GB&jobAlertController_jobAlertId=&jobAlertController_jobAlertName=&_s.crb=e2cSnOtP5
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Nadine is doing some garden 

art and would appreciate any of the following: 

ripper tynes (as pictured) old header fingers 

as well as  ANY old broken garden tools, 

shovels, rakes, picks, garden forks etc. 

They can be dropped off anytime in front of 

the school Ag shed or give Nadine a call/text 

on 0437 116 366 for pick up. 

Brand new Primary summer dress 

material as pictured. 

10 metres of 12%poly & 88% cotton 

primary dress material. 

148cm wide $5 metre 

Contact the front office if interested. 
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Story-time  

Our next Story-time  will be  Friday, 5
th
 July  @ 10.30am theme “Babies” -   The morning is filled with lots of stories, 

songs and finishing up with a craft the children are able to take home.  Also there will be a special story-time on Friday, 

19
th
 July @ 10.30am to coincide with our Plastic Free July events at the Library.  All ages are welcome with a toy swap 

to conclude. 

“Plastic Free July”  

The Library is excited to be participating in PLASTIC FREE JULY. We have a variety of events throughout the month 

including the school holiday program. We will be hosting three major events. They include “Eco Living and Lifestyle” 

workshop, DIY Bees Wax Wrap workshop and a Toy Swap.  Bookings are essential – phone the Library. 

“Hansel and Gretel” Theatre production 

The library is hosting a children’s theatre production of “Hansel and Gretel” directed by Louise Blackett.  It will be held 

on Tuesday, 10
th
 July 11.00am or 2.00pm shows are available, cost is $5.00 per person.  Phone the library to book – 

69272492. 

Family History Group 

A family history group will be meeting at the Library on Saturday, 27
th
 July @ 10.00am.  Anyone wanting to chat about 

family history or researching family history is most welcome.  Any questions in regards to this group call Sharon 

0432427977. 

Lego Club 

Lego Club will break over the school holidays and will commence again in Term 3. 

Writing for Pleasure 

Join us here at the Library for some writing workshops -”Writing for Pleasure”. The workshops will encourage you to 

write, share and interact with others in a group. They will be held every Tuesday afternoon from the 30th July until the 

24th September from 2.00pm - 4.00pm. Our facilitator is Sally Farmer from Coolamon - cost is free. 
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Coolamon Central School   

75 Methul Street  
Coolamon 2701 
Phone: (02) 6927 3209 
Fax: (02) 6927 3644 
 
Email:  
coolamon-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website:  

http://www.coolamon-

c.schools.nsw.gov.au   

Principal: 

Mr John Beer 

Deputy Principal: 

Mr Kingsley Ireland 

 

 

To keep yourself up to date 

on all the great things 

happening in our school 

community, please like and 

share our Facebook page 

at ‘Coolamon Central 

School’ or  visit our website 

at www.coolamon-

c.school.nsw.edu.au 

COSTS FOR FORTNIGHTLY ADVERTISEMENTS IN THE 

COOLAMON CENTRAL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

(Appear once in newsletter) 

1/16 page               $   5.00 

1/8 page   $10.00 

1/4 page   $15.00 

1/2 page   $20.00 

Full page   $25.00 

One off free advertisement for non-profit community event 

All payments must be paid prior to placement of the 

advertisement 

 
The Uniting 

Church 

St Andrew’s 

 Anglican 

Church, 

Coolamon  

      Turtle & Mel  

      Walker 

Breaky Central and our School 

Newsletter Proudly Sponsored by.... 

 

The next P&C meeting 

will be held on 

Wednesday 31st July at 

6.30pm in the school 

library. 


